## Barnes, Peter@Waterboards

From: John Fara <jwfara@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 11:24 AM
To: Barnes, Peter@Waterboards

**Cc:** carolifara@hotmail.com; Jeffrey Fara; andy fara; Barnes, Peter@Waterboards

**Subject:** Draft EIR, PG&E Certification UNFFR Project NO 2105

Dear Mr. Barnes,

As an Almanor lakefront home owner since 1998, I am writing to express my opposition to the above mentioned project. I firmly believe that the resulting increased water temperature of the lake WILL have a drastic, negative impact on the lake: on its clarity, on the fisheries, on the local economy and hence on my quality of life and on my property value. I fear that to change the ecosystem in the way proposed will ruin the one thing that brought our family to the area in the first place: the quality of life in and around Lake Almanor.

Therefore, I am OPPOSED to Alternatives 1 and 2 as described in the Draft EIR, and I believe that pursuing these Alternatives is unreasonable and reckless. I urge the State Water Board to only consider the PG&E project, as submitted and approved in the Settlement Agreement of April 22, 2004, without the additional release of cold water from Lake Almanor.

Respectfully,

John W. Fara 1436 Peninsula Drive Lake Almanor, CA 96137